
New England States Government Finance Officers’ Association
Minutes 

September 13, 2022
Mt. Washington Resort, NH
Board Members Present:   Ellen Sanborn, Lisa Hancock, Cheryl A. Lindberg, Tammy St. Gelais, Mark Milne, Diane Waldron, Kathy Raposa, John Ward, Cheryl Fournier, Mary Thompson, Carol Pratt, Rob Buden, Scott Gesualdi, Michael Gaughan, Mark Fleischer; Justin Campo
Regrets:  Abbie Sherman; Randy Rossi; Vermont vacancy; Maine vacancy
Also attending:  Former Board Treasurer Ed Spellman, Executive Director Bill Fazioli and Assistant Executive Director Dave Delano
Meeting was called to order at 8:05 am by President Ellen Sanborn, ME

President’s Report:   Sanborn had nothing to report and offered an opportunity to St. Gelais to give a recap of the conference at Mt. Washington. It is going great!! 

Secretary’s Report:  Motion was made by Hancock and seconded by St. Gelais to approve the minutes of June 17, 2022.  Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Spellman gave a recap of the financial reports.  He will assist Fournier with transition of the Treasurer files and such.  Motion was made by Gesualdi and seconded by Fournier to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Voted unanimously.  
Executive Director’s report:   Bill Fazioli discussed the increasing costs of having dinners at the annual conference and thinks we should consider a two-day event.  The exacts days are up for discussion and he also thinks that people are not wanting to spend so many days away from the office. He complimented the Host Committee for this conference and said they were great to work with.   

Conference reports:

Maine: Sanborn brought up the comp levels for sponsorships.  What should the top level be and what should the lowest level be.   St. Gelais will be sending out thank you letters to the current sponsors and then Sanborn can begin her requests for sponsoring the 2023 conference in ME. The registration price is likely to need to increase as we move forward.  Discussion continued about one-day registrations vs the entire conference registration fee to attend.  
Connecticut:  Hancock gave a brief report on the CT conference in Mystic in 2024, but not much has changed. 

Vermont:  Updates from Gaughan and Lindberg regarding site visits. They have visited the Equinox which has been sold and will likely have renovations prior to the 2025 conference date. Visits to Burlington and Killington have been done.  One final site visit will occur at Jay Peak this month.  Fazioli will see if he can join in the Jay Peak visit.   
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      September 13, 2022
Next meeting dates:  November 4, 2022 location to be determined.  January 13, 2023 by Zoom; Spring conference dates are April 27 & 28, 2023 at Waltham, MA which includes a Board meeting and June 9, 2023 location to be determined.     

Motion to adjourn by Hancock, seconded by everyone!!  Motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully,
Cheryl A. Lindberg
Cheryl A. Lindberg, Secretary
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